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Bivalent COVID-19 Boosters are Now Available at Oneida County Health 

Department Clinics 
 

Following recent authorization by The Food and Drug Administration, the Oneida County Health Department is 

offering the Bivalent COVID boosters at both Rome and Utica clinics. 

 

Bivalent COVID boosters can be administered two months following the primary series or booster dose. Both 

Moderna and Pfizer bivalent boosters are available. Individuals 18 years or older are eligible for Moderna and 

those 12 and older are eligible for Pfizer. These updated boosters provide an immune response that is broadly 

protective against COVID-19 as well as provide better protection against COVID-19 caused by the currently 

predominant omicron variant.  

 

“We continue to encourage all residents to use the tools we have to protect us against serious illness and death 

from COVID-19 and one of our strongest tools is vaccines,” said Daniel W. Gilmore, Ph.D., MPH. “Get 

vaccinated if you haven’t already and get boosted once you are eligible.” 

 

The Utica clinic, located at 406 Elizabeth Street is open Monday through Friday. The Rome clinic, located at 

300 West Dominick Street, is open on Mondays. Clinic hours are 8:30 a.m. to 4 p.m. Appointments are 

preferred. Walk-in availability varies. To make an appointment, please call 315-798-5747. 

 

To learn more about COVID-19 vaccines, including bivalent boosters, visit: 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/stay-up-to-date.html.  
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